Language and Social Interaction Division

Business Meeting Minutes

November 10, 2000

The meeting was called to order by Kent Drummond (UWyoming), Immediate Past Chair, as Christie Beck (OU), Chair, was unable to travel.

Minutes were approved.

Report from the Chair: Kent Drummond for Christie Beck.  Kent reported on issues discussed at the Legislative Council meeting, including:

· The fire in the NCA building this past summer.

· New revenue possibilities (e.g., name a room, buy a brick, charging fees for non-members, etc.).  

· The constitution is being revised (i.e., decentralizing). 

Report from the Vice-Chair: Madeline Maxwell (UT).  LSI received 67 paper submissions, 44 were accepted (65% acceptance rate).  17 panels were submitted, 7 were accepted (41% acceptance rate).  The increase in submissions over last year was noted.  Reviewers (Chuck Braithwaite, Richard Buttny, Evelyn Ho, Scott Jacobs, Leslie Jarmon, Dan Modaff, Lawrence Wieder, & Michaela Winchatz) were thanked.   14 poster presentations were approved.  The Short Course sold out.

 Awards Presentation.

· The Scholarly Publication Award was presented to Anita Pomerantz for “Compliment Responses: Notes on the Co-operation of Multiple Constraints.”

· The Dissertation Award was presented to Patricia Olivia Covarrubias (UWashington).  Reviewers Victoria Chen, Glen Stamp, and Fern Johnson were thanked. 

· Todd Sandel (UIllinois) was awarded the Top Student Paper Award.

It was noted that the Top 3 Panel consisted of all students  (for the third year).

Update on ROLSI Editor Selection Committee.

Karen Tracy announced that the 5 committee members are in place: Donal Carbaugh, Don Ellis, Tony Mulac, Anita Pomerantz, and Emmanual Schegloff.  The committee met with Erlbaum.  The new editor will hopefully be in place by July 1, 2001.

Elections.

· Bud Morris (CSU, San Marcos) was elected Vice Chair Elect.
· Jeff Robinson (Penn State) was elected Information Officer.
Report from the Vice-Chair Elect: Richard Buttny (SyracuseU).  Next year’s conference theme of “Radicalizing Roots” was announced.  A preconference with another division was suggested as possibility for next year.  High density programs with more presentations in a shorter format will be preferred.  It is requested that only one paper per division per person should be presented.  It was noted that next year electronic submissions may be possible.  

New Business.

· It was announced that Christie Beck is trying to put together an archival history of LSI in NCA.  Past officers, especially, should submit their information.  This should be helpful for nominations.

Announcements.

Meeting adjourned.

